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Notice of Decision 
 
 
At a Scenic Road Hearing held on Tuesday, April 18, 2023, the Francestown Planning Board 
unanimously voted to approve a request from The Town of Francestown for the cutting of trees 
on two designated Scenic Roads, Red House Road and the 2nd NH Turnpike South, in 
Francestown.   
 
The Road Agent conducted an assessment and marked 12 trees that were dead, rotted, diseased, 
or otherwise defective on 2nd NH Turnpike South, and 6 trees that were in the public right-of-
way and needed to be removed for reconstruction of Red House Road.  Pursuant to RSA 
231:158, the Planning Board approved the removal of these designated trees within the public 
right-of-ways and proposed work area. 
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